At A Public Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 15th day of June, 2009

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor



        Derek N. Benedict, Councilman
        

        George A. Woolsey, Councilman                                

                                            Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman  
Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 


Pat Williams, from Meadow Hill, led the pledge to the flag. 

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

Supervisor Booth said there is a change in the order of the agenda. It will be as follows:
9. Deleted      SEQR Designation and Determination

15B. Deleted ENGINEERING: Performance Security for Bell and Pella Subdivision
4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on the agenda.

5.
PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 P.M.): Outdoor Furnace Local Law

Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertisements have been completed for this Public Hearing. 
Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this Public Hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall and on the Town’s web site since June 2, 2009. It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on June 2, 2009 and in the Sentinel on June 5, 2009. This complies with all the requirements of New York State Law. 

MOTION was made at 7:05 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this Public Hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said outdoor furnaces are accessory appliances or equipment installed, affixed or placed outside of a building. They are designed and intended to burn wood, or other combustible material for heating a structure or building. The Town Board was approached by the Code Compliance Department who were receiving applications for outdoor furnaces at the beginning of last years heating season. It was determined that it is appropriate to impose a temporary moratorium on permitting the installation of the outdoor furnaces. The Board reviewed the potential effects that the furnaces would have on the Town’s environment and public health and safety. There was a 
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concern that the furnaces could cause hazardous smoke. During the six month period the Board considered regulating the operation of the furnaces. The Board determined that it is in the best interest of the public to prohibit the installation of the outdoor furnaces. This Local Law would prohibit outdoor furnaces in the Town. Existing outdoor furnaces, that have permits, will be allowed to continue to remain subject to certain regulations on what can be burned and time periods for operation.  There is an exception in the law for use in farm operations, listed as agricultural property.   

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any questions or comments on this public hearing. There were none. 


Supervisor Booth said a main consideration for the Board was the potential health hazards the outdoor furnaces could cause. He said this was discussed with the Town’s Code Compliance Department and it was decided that it would be difficult to enforce the code of what type of fuel could be burned in an outdoor furnace. 


MOTION was made at 7:13 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

6.
SEQR Designation and Determination

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Resolution of SEQR Designation and Determination: Adoption of a Proposed Local Law Adding Chapter 128 Entitled “Outdoor Furnaces” to the Code of the Town of Newburgh, The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

7.
RESOLUTION of Adoption: Local Law for Prohibiting Outdoor Furnaces

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 6 of 2009-Adding Chapter 128 Entitled “Outdoor Furnaces” to the Code of the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 


DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio thanked Councilman Woolsey for bringing this issue to the Town Board’s attention. 


Councilman Benedict thanked Councilwoman Greene for becoming involved and for all of her work to bring outdoor furnaces to a local law. 


Supervisor Booth thanked Mark Taylor and Jim Osborne for all of their efforts and hard work in this matter.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

8.
PUBLIC HEARING (7:15 p.m.); Flood Damage Prevention Local Law
Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertisements have been completed for this Public Hearing. 
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Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this Public Hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall and on the Town’s web site since June 2, 2009. It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on June 2, 2009 and in the Sentinel on June 5, 2009. This complies with all the requirements of New York State Law.

MOTION was made at 7:15 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this Public Hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Mr. Taylor said the Town of Newburgh currently has a Local Law in place regarding flood damage prevention. A permit is required when a structure or building is proposed to be built in a flood plain. This allows the property owners to obtain flood insurance through federally sponsored insurance programs. The Federal Emergency Management Agency has completed new maps for New York State. The Town was advised to amend its Local Law to incorporate references to the new maps prepared by NYMA in order to participate in the flood prevention program. The New York State Department of Conservation provided a model law for flood damage prevention. This Local Law is patterned on the DEC model law and would implement the local law for the Town of Newburgh. It includes certain optional provisions that the DEC indicated would assist property owners in paying lower premiums for their flood insurance. There is a provision for  repetitive damages and bringing buildings up to flood prevention standards. There is a provision that prohibits the location within a flood zone of critical facilities, such as hospitals, emergency response facilities, chemical storage buildings and other types of facilities that cause a risk to the environment or a facility that would house vehicles to respond to a flood. 
Supervisor Booth asked if anyone had any questions. 

Pat Williams, Meadow Hill, asked when the Federal Emergency Management Agency made the new maps. She also asked how people would find out if a piece of property, in the Town of Newburgh, is in the flood plain.

James Osborne, Town Engineer, said the overview that is used for the base maps is not the basis for establishing flood plains. The flood plains are established based on the hydraulic modeling of streams and based on assumptions of rain-fall and durations of rain.  

Mr. Taylor said the maps are available in the Town Offices for public viewing. He said a title company would also look into whether or not the property was in a flood plain. 
Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions. There were none. 

MOTION was made at 7:24 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this Public Hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

9.
SEQRA Designation and Determination

This item was deleted.


Supervisor Booth said they would move to number 13 on the agenda since item number 11 for a Public Hearing for Zoning Code Amendment for Flood Plains is scheduled for 7:30 p.m. and at this time it is 7:25 p.m.
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13.
BUILDING AND GROUNDS: Bid Schedule for Old Town Hall Furnace Replacement


Mr. Osborne said there was a bid schedule approval for this project and if was rescinded. The Town decided to wait to put this project out to bid until they talked to Cental Hudson to determine whether this project qualifies for grant money. That is not the case and in order to have the furnace installed before the next heating season he is asking the Board to approve the bid schedule he has presented tonight. 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated June 12, 2009, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, for the Old Town Hall Boiler Replacement bid as follows:

Advertise for Bids

Sentinel

Tuesday, June 23, 2009
 


                                                Mid Hudson Times      Wednesday, June 24, 2009

Open Bids                                                                    Wednesday, July 15, 2009

Award Contract                                                            Monday, July 20, 2009


Contract Signing & Pre-Construction Mtg.                 Thursday, July 30, 2009


The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

14.
RESOLUTION Approving the Inter-Local Agreement with the Town of Newburgh

Supervisor Booth said this is an Inter-Local Agreement with Orange County for the 2009 Byrne Justice Assistance Grant Recovery Program. This grant is to update the cost of the improvements to the Police Computerized records accessibility. The total amount of this grant is $19,787.00 of which the County will set aside $10,882.00 for the Town of Newburgh’s use. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Execution and Delivery of Inter-Local Agreement Between the Town of Newburgh and the County of Orange: 2009 Byrne Justice Assistance Grant Recovery (JAG) Program Award GMS Application Number 2009-G2107-NY-SBR. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

15.
ENGINERRING:
 
A.     Performance Security for O’Brien Subdivision

Mr. Osborne said the O’Brien Lane Subdivision is a 5 lot subdivision with a private road off of Pressler Road. They are asking for approval of a cost estimate for the construction of a private road and associated storm water drainage facilities and soil and erosion control. The cost estimate dated June 9, 2009 prepared by Taconic Design is in the amount of $126,530.00. The required inspection fee is $5,062.00 and the required escrow deposit for soil and erosion control inspection is $2,000.00. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated June 12, 2009, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, for the cost estimate dated June 9, 2009 prepared by Taconic Design in the amount of $126,530.00. The inspection fee is in the amount of $5,062.00 and the escrow deposit for soil and erosion control inspection is in the amount of $2,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


At this time the Board went back to item # 11 on the agenda, which is the Public Hearing that is scheduled for 7:30 p.m.


B.     Performance Security for Bell and Pella Subdivision

This item was deleted from the agenda. 
11.
PUBLIC HEARING (7:30 p.m.): Zoning Code Amendment for Flood Plains
Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertisements have been completed for this Public Hearing. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this Public Hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall and the Town’s web site since June 2, 2009. It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on June 2, 2009 and in the Sentinel on June 5, 2009. This complies with all the requirements of New York State Law.

MOTION was made at 7:30 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to open this Public Hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Mr. Taylor said the Town Zoning Code currently contains reference to the old FEMA map. The definition for flood language is different from what is contained in the new Flood Damage Prevention Local Law. In order to insure consistency in the Town Code this Local Law will update the definition of flood plains and flood ways. The Board decided that the Zoning Code should include the prohibition of the location of the critical facilities and construction in the flood plains contained in the flood damage control law. 

Supervisor Booth asked the Board members and the public if they had any questions or comments. There were none.


MOTION was made at 7:33 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this Public Hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

12.
SEQRA Designation and Determination 
 
Mr. Taylor said this resolution covers both the Flood Plains Local Law and the Flood Damage Prevention Local Law.


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the  Resolution of SEQR Determination: Adoptions of a Proposed Local Law Amending Chapter 185 entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Flood Plains and Proposed Local Law for Flood Damage Prevention as Authorized by New York State Constitution Article IX, section 2 and Environmental Conservation Law Article 36. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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10.
RESOLUTION of Adoption: Flood Damage Prevention Local Law

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 7 of 2009-for Flood Damage Prevention as Authorized by New York State Constitution Article IX, Section 2 and Environmental Conservation Law Article 36. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.  

DISCUSSION: Mr. Taylor said the Board is not acting on the second Local Law which amends the Zoning Code. The referral process is not yet complete. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

16.
ACCOUNTING

A.    Audit 

Supervisor Booth said that Jackie Calarco, the Town Accountant, has asked for approval of this audit because the next Audit Meeting is July 1, 2009 and there are vouchers that need to be paid.  


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the audit dated June 15, 2009 in the amount of $182,916.94. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said he will abstain from voting on this audit because he has not viewed it. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – abstain; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.


B.     Interfund Transfers and Status Closing of Capital Projects

         i.     Interfund Transfer from Crossroads Sewer District to the Colden  

                Park Capital Project

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Interfund Transfer from Crossroads Sewer District to the Colden Park Capital Project in the amount of $500,000.00 of which $200,000.00 of this transfer will be used to pay back the Interfund borrowing that the capital project received a few years ago. The balance will be used to fund the remaining work to be done for this project. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 


DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio is in favor of Colden Park Sewer District becoming part of the Crossroads Sewer District. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


         ii.    Interfund Transfer from General Fund to Fuel Management

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve an Interfund Transfer from General Fund to Fuel Management Capital Project in the amount of $7,500.00 This will cover two outstanding engineering vouchers. Additional financing will be required from the previously approved bond authorization to fund the project. (see attached) The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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           iii.   Closing of Capital Projects


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to close out the following:


Highway Fund Capital Projects


                                                 Cash Balance     Transfer Cash to


Greenshire Way                        $1,190.53          Greenshire Way Interfund Transfer


Meadow Hill Drainage             30,660.52          Highway Fund Interfund Transfers


General Fund Capital Projects  


Greenway Trail                           4,160.82         General Fund Interfund Transfers


Highway Garage Painting           6,081.65         General Fund Interfund Transfers


The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. (see attached)
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

17.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS


Councilwoman Greene said the Census Bureau has to be made aware that the Town of Newburgh has residents with different zip codes and residents of the Town also have to specify that they live in the Town of Newburgh not the City of Newburgh. The amount of Federal money that the Town receives depends on an accurate population count.             

Town Clerk Zarutskie is opposed to the signs that are being installed on Route 300 for Route 84 East that read “Newburgh”. The original signs used to read Route 84 “Beacon”. They give the impression that the only important Newburgh is the City.  

He said July 2nd is Community Day and he urged all to come. He said the Town of Newburgh always has a beautiful fireworks display. 


He thanked everyone who participated in the Flag Day Ceremony, especially Tony Guccieri, who made it a great success. 


His last announcement was that the New Windsor Town Clerk’s Office is open this Saturday from 9 a.m. until noon.  


18.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Supervisor Booth asked for the public comments at this time.

Patrick Richardson, Gerri Court, asked how the Town enforces the Town Code specifically section 185-30 which prohibits the storage of motor vehicles, trailers, building supplies, raw materials, finished products or machinery and equipment in their front yard. He also asked if the Town is responsible for mowing areas on Town roads. 


Supervisor Booth said the Town investigates all complaints that are received on such matters.. 

Supervisor Darrell Benedict said that the mowers are out, but all of the rain the Town has had caused them to have a late start.  

Mr. Richardson thanked Supervisor Booth for looking into the situation that existed on Route 32 North. 

Ellenjane Gonyea, Colden Park, said that one of her neighbors had a complaint with the flooding on Flamingo Drive. She said the stream is overflowing due to excess debris that is obstructing the flow of the water. The owner of the property is unable to remove any of the debris due to poor health. She then asked who was responsible for the maintenance of the storm drains.  
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Supervisor Booth asked Supervisor Benedict if the Town had an easement for access to the stream. He said the Town did not have an easement. Supervisor Booth said the management for the stream is the responsibility of the property owners. The Town’s Highway Department is responsible for the storm drains. 

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions or comments. There were none. He thanked everyone for coming. 

19.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:52 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 7:52 p.m.

Submitted by

_________________________________                  ___________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
            
